Martin Township Board Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2023
Meeting called to order 6:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance


Roll Call- Leep, Schipper, Sipple, Tiemeyer, Wharton
Approval of minutes for the August 9, 2023 Township Meeting: Schipper motioned and Sipple supported the motion
At 6:34pm opened Board Meeting

Welcome Guests:
Public Comment - *limited to three minutes per person*
Gale Dugan – Presented updates on county business. 
Department Reports:


Ambulance – 
None

Fire –Gave tally of calls for August 2023. Also informed of a foam training demonstration that took place. 

Library – Water heater had been fixed. Abbie attended a Co-op meeting in Ann Arbor and found it to be very informative. 

Cemetery – Repairs have been taking place in Old East. Blocks along the hillside need weeds knocked down. 

Memorial Park –  Sue Tiemeyer has requested someone take over the maintenance of Memorial Park. 

Planning Commission – Ordinance will be tabled until we have correct Ordinance to discuss
Roads –  Roads were graded but were not supposed to be. The county will be redoing the dust control. Patching has been done on Shelbyville Road.  124th Ave will be repaved next year. We pay half of that with Wayland.  
New Business:
 Early Elections for 2024:  Martin Township will be doing the 9 day early elections on our own. We have already been in contact with past election workers and are willing to help.  We have applied for a $35,000.00 grant to help with funding these elections. Jennifer Wharton, clerk, will be attending election training classes in October.  

Kerry DenBraber, deputy clerk, is stepping down from the position due to the passing of  Proposal 2.  She will still help out as much as she can with the elections. Joann Double has been appointed the new deputy clerk and is starting training with Kerry DenBraber.
Old Business:

Bench for cemetery- We are unable to accommodate having a bench in the cemetery due to the ordinance. 

Approve payment of bills- Motioned by Sipple and supported by Schipper
Budget –Approved changes. Tiemeyer motioned and Schipper supported
Treasurer's Report-  have earned $3,304.46 in interest. Need to choose if Board will allocate or use ARPA funds in 2024
Board Reports:


Supervisor – Glenn – still working with compliance issues with PCI. Advises that we will be receiving an invoice from Stoney Creek for tree removals at the township. 
Clerk – Jennifer – None

Treasurer – Sue – requested that someone take over maintenance of Memorial Park. We can ask individuals on the Martin Pride Facebook page.

Trustee – Jack - None

Trustee – John - None
Motion to adjourn at 7:40pm by Leep and supported by Schipper
Respectfully submitted ,

Jennifer Wharton

Township Clerk


